Town of Greenville

P. O. BOX 188 GREENVILLE, INDIANA 47124 812-923-9821

H. L. Spears
Town Board President

Elaine N. Miller Clerk-Treasurer July 14, 1987 Town Hall Jack Sprigler Town Board Member

Ronald Lamb
Town Board Member

The regular monthly meeting of the Greenville Town Board, held this date, was called to order by President H. L. Spears. All Board members were present. Also attending: Bob Isgrigg, Gary Getrost, Janice Gibson, Talbotte Richardson, and Wesley Getrost.

Ron Lamb moved to dispense with the reading of the minutes. Financial statements and claims were presented to the Board. The claims were approved and financial statements accepted by the Board.

Bob Isgrigg reported Borden Tri County Water Company is connecting to Indiana Cities Water Corporation via a water line up Mosier Knobs with a pump station on Green Valley Road.

Gary Getrost informed the Board the water line extension on Featheringill Road ran through about 700 feet of rock increasing the cost to \$5320.00. It will also be necessary to spend additional money for clean-up of the property crossed. The Board determined the charge to Carter should be \$1711.85 plus meter deposit and tap-in fee.

The Board approved the setting of a new water meter and tying into the service line on the Don Meers property at the expense of the utility. Frank Vincent has requested a meter for his horse barn. As Meers old meter will no longer be needed by him the water utility will hook Vincent's barn to Meers old meter for \$200.00 plus \$25.00 deposit.

Herman Miller requested an adjustment to his water bill because of a leak. His bill was adjusted last month, but the same leak carried over to this month's bill. The Board agreed to adjust his water bill from \$30.15 to \$19.60.

Hansel Barkley (a State Police officer residing in Town) has been getting complaints of parking on Hwy 150. Nothing can be done as the "No Parking" signs were removed by the State Highway Dept. The Board decided to write to the State to request replacement of the signs.

The Board wants it stated that the Board has not discussed preventing yard sales at John Reisert's property.

Elaine Miller informed the Board that an Election Agreement has been signed with the County Election Board. Due to the law being ambiguous, Mr. Jenks, the County Clerk, has agreed petitioners for office shall have until September 1, to file.

Elaine reported transfering a certificate of deposit for \$15,000.00 from Citizens Fidelity to the Harrison County Bank.

July 14, 1987

Janice Gibson reported she will be transfering \$15,000.00 out of the utility's Operating Fund at Harrison County Bank to the B & I Interest Checking at Citizens Fidelity Floyd County.

George Gesenhues has agreed to be Town Attorney on a per case basis. The Board asked Gary to invite him to one of our meetings.

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Elain N. Milles

Elaine N. Miller Clerk-Treasurer

H. L. Spears

President of the Board

Town of Greenville

P. Ö. BOX 188 GREENVILLE, INDIANA 47124 812-923-9821

H. L. Spears
Town Board President

Elaine N. Miller Clerk-Treasurer Jack Sprigler
Town Board Member

Ronald Lamb Town Board Member

RESOLUTION

BE IT RESOLVED, the Town of Greenville, Floyd County, Indiana recognizing the need for a house numbering system and not having the resources to complete such a project, hereby accepts the joint effort of Floyd County to proceed with the numbering of all homes/lots in the Town of Greenville.

ALSO, the Town of Greenville will lend financial and material support, if and when needed, and if being within the resources of the Town of Greenville,

Dated this 1st day of July 1987,

ATTEST

Clark of the Board

Board President

Board Member

Board Membe